
COUNCIL 
 
At a special meeting of the Council on Monday, 10 February 2025 in the Council 
Chamber, Runcorn Town Hall 
 

 
Present: Councillors Ball, Baker, Begg, Bevan, Bramwell, Carlin, Connolly, 
Dennett, Dourley, Fry, Garner, Gilligan, Harris, S. Hill, V. Hill, Hughes, 
Hutchinson, Jones, Leck, M. Lloyd Jones, P. Lloyd Jones, C. Loftus, K. Loftus, 
Logan, A. Lowe, A. McInerney, T. McInerney, Nelson, P. Nolan, Philbin, Polhill, 
C. Plumpton Walsh, Ratcliffe, Rowe, Ryan, Stockton, Teeling, Thompson, 
Thornton, Wainwright, Wall, Wallace, Wharton, Woolfall and Wright  
 
Apologies for Absence: Councillors  Abbott, Davidson, Goodall, McDermott, 
McDonough, L. Nolan, N. Plumpton Walsh, Stretch and Skinner 
 
Absence declared on Council business:  None 
 
Officers present: M. Reaney, S. Young and G. Ferguson 
 
Also in attendance:  One member of the press and six members of the public 

 

 
 Action 

COU62 COUNCIL MINUTES  
  
  The minutes of the meeting of Council held on 4 

December 2024 were taken as read and signed as a correct 
record. 

 

   
N.B. Councillors Thompson and Wharton declared a Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest in the following item of business as they are Non-
Executive Directors of Mersey Gateway Crossings Board and they left 
the meeting for the duration of the item. 

 

  
COU63 MERSEY GATEWAY  
  
  Council considered a report of the Director – Legal 

and Democratic Services, that outlined the requirement to 
increase the road user charge for the Mersey Gateway 
Crossings by 20%. On 24 October 2024, the Executive 
Board had considered a report to increase tolls and set out a 
number of proposed changes to the current arrangements. 
The proposals were addressed in an updated draft Road 
User Charging Scheme Order (RUCSO) that was appended 
to the report and Council resolved to conduct a consultation 
on the proposed revised RUCSO.  
 
 The consultation ran from 4 November 2024 to 16 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



December 2024 (inclusive). The Mersey Gateway Crossings 
Board had prepared a report on the consultation responses 
which was attached to the report at Appendix 2. The report 
requested the Council to make the RUCSO in the form 
detailed in Appendix 1. 

 
 RESOLVED: That the Council after giving full and 
proper consideration to the responses received to the 
consultation, and having taken them into account 
 

1) confirm that no further consultation is required in 
respect of the updated RUCSO; 
  

2) confirm that no public inquiry is required to be held 
into the making of the updated RUCSO; and 
 

3) make the updated RUCSO in the form (or 
substantially the same form) as that at Appendix 1 
and delegate to the Director (Legal & Democratic 
Services) in consultation with the Portfolio Holder, the 
authority to take all necessary steps to bring the 
RUCSO into effect and make any non-material or 
consequential amendments as are necessary to 
enable the updated RUCSO to be made. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Director, Legal 
and Democratic 
Services  

   
 
 

Meeting ended at 6.37 p.m. 


